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Hi members, 
 
This is the last newsletter from yours truly.  I have been in post as Secretary since 
2013 and feel it is time for a rest. 
 
The AGM is nearly upon us, Sunday 6th October 2019, at Snailbeach Village Hall, 
Snailbeach at 3pm.  The committee roles and nomination forms were sent out to 
members on 15th September 2019, also a request for nominations for the Glyn Jones 
award.  As I have only received one nomination it has been decided to launch the 
award at this years AGM to be awarded at the 2020 AGM.  The wheels of the mind 
move slowly it seems.  I have made a long list of names of those who have 
volunteered to take up roles on the committee – yes I know in my dreams.  I have 
had one so far. 
 
Charles, the social events man, is booking a curry night at the Lea Cross Tandoori 
restaurant near Hanwood.  He will let Ken have all the details when he has them so 
Ken can put it on the web site, so keep your eyes open. 
 
Shelly and Charles have booked the Christmas meal, on Friday 13th December at 
The Queens, Horton, Telford.  The cost is £26.75 per head, the menu is on the web 
site and places need to be booked and paid for in advance. 
 
Monthly ride outs – this year’s rides have leaders but Ken would like names for next 
year.  New faces and places are always welcome. 
 
There is a new RoSPA test examiner in our area.  He works in a slightly different 
way to the current examiners in as much as he does not give directions before the 
ride.  The person being tested has to watch for the Examiner’s indicators to tell them 
where to turn.  This will need to be practiced. 
 
With Christmas coming don’t forget to order your new SaPAR clothing.  Look on the 
web site or speak to Robin Padgett. 
 
That’s all from me folks, see you at the AGM, safe riding and welcome to the new 
faces on the committee. 
 
Sally McMillan 
Secretary 
Shropshire and Powys Advanced Riders 
E-mail: secretary@saparweb.com. 
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